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PINE LAKES ESTATE HOMEOWNER’S 
ASSOCIATION
November 8, 2017

The general meeting of the Pine Lakes Homeowner’s 
Association was held on November 8, 2017 in the 

Living Room of the Clubhouse. In addition to President 
Pete Williams, Vice President Terry Brush, ARC chair 
Dick Loubier, and Secretary Carl Schlachter were present.  
There were 21 homeowners present.  

President Williams opened the meeting at 7:00 pm. 
starting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  There were 3 new 
home owners present.  Carl Schlachter read the minutes 
from the meeting of October 11, 2017. A motion was 
made that was seconded and approved to accept the 
minutes as read.  

Pete Williams read the treasurer’s report. A motion 
was made that was seconded and approved with no 
corrections. The full report will be posted on the bulletin 
board across from the Exercise Room.

ARC Chair, Dick Loubier, reported there was one request 
for new siding and it was approved.

President Williams reported that the assessment bills will 
be mailed out on November 15th and they will be due 
January 1, 2018.  Past due bills will be charged interest 
and can result in a lean being placed on your home.  One 
lean was placed on a home last month.

President Williams reported he met with the lawyer and 
he said our contract with ELS can be terminated with a 
60-day notice at any time.  As of now plans are to wait 
a year or two to start negotiations.  He also reported 
as of January 1st Joshua Tree Service will take care of 
lawn mowing in Pine Lakes and Lake Fairways.  The 
sea wall repair has been started and will continue near 
hole number 10 next.  The club house was recently used 
by non-residents and was not cleaned properly.  Going 
forward the club house will be for residents only.  The 
issues with the weir have been resolved and the boards 
have been replaced. 

Resident concerns:
1.  A resident was concerned that ELS is only going to give 
residents 7 days to correct yard issues when our covenants 
say 10 days.  
2.  A resident was concerned people continue to speed in 
the community and fail to stop for stop signs.
3.  A resident was concerned that the fountain near the 
pool sprays lake water on people at the pool on windy days.
4.  A resident reported some lights are not working near 
the Bocce Ball Courts. 

F.I.S.H. sent a letter requesting some monetary help.  A 
motion was made and passed to donate $150 to them to 
help with expenses.  

 Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday December 
13th.  

With no further business to conduct, a motion was made 
and President Williams adjourned the meeting at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Carl Schlachter, Secretary 

PINE LAKES ESTATE HOMEOWNERS 
ASSOCIATION – PLEHOA

The PLEHOA is looking for candidates to run for the 
Board.  Election is at the annual meeting in February 

2018.  The PLEHOA Board represents the residents 
who own their land and is essential to protecting our 
agreements with ELS for services and access.  Anyone 
interested should contact Lew Ackley at 239-464-0800, or 
one of the current Board members.  Applications must be 
received by December 29, 2017.
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PROMOTING PINE LAKES 
BY PROVIDING 
PROFESSIONAL REAL 
ESTATE SERVICES WITH 
HONESTY AND 
ENTHUSIASM!  

FRAN COOK,YOUR 
RESIDENT REALTOR  

SEE LISTINGS AT: 

www.RawlingsRealty.com 

www.francook.listingbook.com 

PINE LAKES TOP SELLING REALTOR!!! 

CELL: 239/839-7293 

E-MAIL: franlcook@gmail.com 

RAWLINGS REALTY, INC 

16 Del Prado Blvd. S.
Cape Coral, FL

239-574-3383

Dr. Jim Holloway & Dr. Allen Chumbler

88 Pine Island Rd.
N. Ft. Myers, FL
239-997-3383

• Comprehensive
    Dental Care

• Smile
 Makeovers

• Implant
 Restoration

• Root Canal
 Therapy

Most Insurance Accepted

Including:

Humana PPO

Guardian PPO

Delta Premier

Cigna DPPO

DENTAL CARE

www.hollowaychumblerdental.com

Your WP Staff Needs a Little Help

We really appreciate the contributions made by our 
“correspondents” and can tell by the comments that our readers 
enjoy them. Reminder to send your typed article (Word or .rtf 
format) JUST to cindyahrens@netzero.net. DO NOT send to 
Stinger.

If you are unable to type your article or you do not have an e-mail 
account--PLEASE ask someone in your group to type 
(Word or .rtf format) and send JUST to Editor Cindy 
(cindyahrens@netzero.net).  THANKS!

PINE LAKES SENIOR SOFTBALL
By Dave Gluck

Summer is over, hurricane season, we hope, is over and 
the heavy rains are back to normal. So, what is left? 

YES, softball, pickleball and other ball games. Also, time 
to exercise and gain some increase in endurance, strength 
and ability.  The Team first meeting will be held at the 
clubhouse Library on Thursday, November 30, at 7:30PM 
for last year players, new players, men and women. 
Practice will be on Saturday, December 2, 9-11:00AM at 
JUDD PARK, and on Wednesday, December 6, 2-4:00PM 
at JUDD PARK and every Wednesday and Saturday until 
the first game on Wednesday, January 3, 5:30PM.

If you need more information, call Dave Gluck, 
239-834-8424 or stop at 19816 Frenchmans Ct, Lot 27-I.



PINE LAKES MEN’S CLUB MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING MINUTES
November 9, 2017
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Meeting called to order by President Tom Minahan 
at 6pm. There were 129 members in attendance. 

The Pledge of Allegiances was recited and a Moment of 
Silence for Deceased Members and Our Veterans and 
Servicemen and women from the United States and 
Canada was held.

The meeting was suspended for Open Face Turkey 
Sandwich Dinner.

The meeting was reconvened.

The reading of the minutes of the previous meeting were 
suspended, because they were printed in the Whispering 
Pines Newsletter.

The Treasurer’s Report was read by Treasurer Carl 
Schlachter and accepted.

Eleven New Members: Ken Freeman, 2C, IN, Irwin 
Peters, 36I, Ont, Kevin Malott, 38M, MI, Jack Hollmeyer, 
36M, MI, Bob Hollmeyer, 36M, OH, Bud Bruns ,49C, 
ME, Ed Bonnell, 49Q, MA, Jary Quinones, 49O, CA, 
Mike Demkowicz, 12H, IL, Bill LaPorte, 6I, OK, Jim 
Steinke, 49R, ND.

Nominations for the election of new board members was 
open. Seven members applied for the four positions. The 
election was held. Reelected, John Brown, Tom Clark, 
Carl Schlachter and Gary Walkling. Tom Minahan is the 
President, John Brown the Vice President, Carl Schlachter 
the Treasurer, Tom Clark the Recording Secretary, Gene 
Stevens, Bill Smith, Gary Walkling, Dick Loubier and Bill 
Strueve are the Directors. 

President Minahan thanked Gene Stevens, Chairman for 
the Halloween Dance, for a job well done. 

The Richie Hayes Show will be held on November 18th. 
On January 13th The Elton John Tribute Show will be 
performed by Russ Anderson. Our February Show will 
be The Savana Jack Band. The Golf Tournament will be 
held on February 17th. We will have another Cruise this 
season on the Capt. J.P. on March 11th.

We have donated $2,000 to Day of Caring and $300 to 
The Beautification Committee. The Board decided to add 
another $1,000 Scholarship for a student from a North Ft. 
Myers High School.

Texas Hold um every Monday at 6:30
The next Pancake Breakfast will be Saturday December 
2nd and the first Saturday of January 6, 2018.

Our next meeting will be January 11, 2018. The meal is 
Chicken Salad Sandwich and Smokin Pit Beans.
50/50 and the $50 drawings were held.
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tom Clark
Recording Secretary

 

Canadians and Friends 
Pine Lakes & Lake Fairways 

Annual Canada Day Golf Tournament 
 DATE:   Sunday, 11th March 2018 
 LOCATION:  Pine Lakes Golf CC 

 TIME:   11:30 am   Registration 

     12:00 pm   Shotgun Start - Team Scramble 

 DINNER:   Pine Lakes Club House 

     5:30 pm    Cocktails (BYOB) Setups provided 

     6:30 pm    Dinner catered by “Mission BBQ” 

 

                    

 

 

 

CONTACTS 

 
Blain LaRocque 

239.599.2425 
(09A)  Pine Lakes 

Barry Shortt 
239.984.5756 
 (49F) Lake Fairways 

REGISTRATION - LIMITED TO 96 GOLFERS – FIRST COME FIRST SERVE  

DON’T BE DISAPPOINTED  

IF YOU ARE A NEW RESIDENT  PLEASE CONTACT THE ABOVE 
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PINE LAKES MEN’S CLUB
By Tom Minahan

DON’T FORGET:  NO MEN’S CLUB MEETING in 
DECEMBER.

Wow, it is December and come of our residents are 
back and some will be leaving for a short holiday 

visit with friends and relatives back up north. We want to 
wish them safe travels and have a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy and Healthy New Year.  STAY WARM!!

I would like to take this time to congratulate the Board 
Members that were elected at our November meeting:  
John Brown, Tom Clark, Carl Schlachter, and Gary 
Walkling. I would also like to thank the members that ran 
for the Board: 
Mike Gloss, John Mooney, and Mike Stropes — it is great 
to see the interest in our Men’s Club. We had 129 attendees 
at the November meeting and had 12 new members join 
that evening.

The new Officers: Tom Minahan, President; John Brown, 
Vice President; Tom Clark, Secretary; and Carl Schlachter, 
Treasurer.

On January 2, tickets will again be on sale for the Elton 
John Tribute Show and the comedy show featuring two 
really funny guys, great night to come out for a lot of 
laughs. Another show will also be on sale that day — the 
Savannah Jack Show (February 24). This is a country 
show direct from Nashville – check out bulletin boards 
for additional information.

As usual, don’t forget that the first Saturday each month 
is our Pancake Breakfast – do not miss coming out for a 
nice breakfast.

Let’s not forget our 5th Annual Home Show on Thursday, 
February 9, with many new vendors. Carl has been 
working hard to give us a great variety this year. Mark 
your calendar and get lots of information from the various 
exhibitors.

I have to explain that we now have different prices for 
shows. We are now paying a little more for some of our 
entertainment. For just a few of our shows, we had to raise 
prices – the Elton John Show in January, and in February 
we have from Nashville the Savannah Jack Show. For 

these two shows the ticket prices will be $18.00 per ticket. 
We look for the best groups and try to get the best price. 
For example, one of the two comedians is coming from 
California.

For our Men’s Club meeting 
on Thursday, January 11, our 
guest speaker will be John 
Walker from Walker Bee 
Farm on Slater Rd. He will be 
talking about how important 
bees are to our food supply. 
He has been in the honey business for 60 years, should 
be very interesting. Meal will be provided: chicken salad 
sandwiches, Smoking Pit beans, chips and a desert.

Thank you all for supporting our Men’s Club!!  Have a 
Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year!!
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HONOR FLIGHT FOR VETERANS
By Leane Atchison

THANK YOU!
By Judy DeLonge

On October 21, 2017, two of our Pine Lakes veterans, 
Len Gorman and Alden Atchison, left Southwest 

International Airport on an “Honor Flight” headed for 
Washington, D.C.

Upon their arrival in Washington, they were greeted 
by hundreds of cheering, flag-waving, and excited 
Americans welcoming them with exuberance.

All of the veterans on the flight had previously been 
introduced to a “guardian” who was assigned to 
accompany them throughout the day. With safety being 
a primary concern, each veteran was given a wheelchair 
to facilitate his moving about to the various memorials to 
prevent any chance of a fall or misstep. A light breakfast 
was served and the group was bussed to the WWII 
Memorial where a group picture was taken of the 100+ 
veterans from other communities as well as Pine Lakes.

The remainder of the morning included a visit to the 
spectacular Air Force Memorial and a visit to Arlington 
Cemetery where the veterans viewed the changing of 
the guard and a laying of a wreath on the Tomb of the 
Unknown Soldier. After a box lunch, the group was 
bussed to the Korean and the Vietnam Memorials. The 
beauty of each memorial that day gave rise to stirring 
memories, greatly moving the veterans to smiles and 
tears.

The day which began at 4:00 AM with the flight to 
Washington ended after 9:00 PM back at Southwest 
International Airport where hundreds of cheering family 
and friends had gathered to welcome the veterans back 
home. Young children rushed out to shake hands and 
pass pictures that they had made in school.

It was truly a blessing for those who had flown to 
Washington that day. The men & women were visibly 
overwhelmed. They stood taller and prouder for the 
appreciation shown for their service. Many thanks to 
the Collier County Honor Flight who sponsored this 
wonderful opportunity to our veterans.

Just wanted to thank all of the ladies that helped with 
the preparation of the Military Christmas Cards and 

all of the ladies that helped assemble the cards. We made 
about 200.  These cards were sent to two organizations, 
the Military Support Group at Lee Health and the 
Veterans Administration Health care, where they will 
be distributed to active and retired military men and 
women. Both of these groups were excited and thankful 
to receive them. Doesn’t it make you feel good to do 
something that lets these men and women know we 
appreciate everything they do and have done for us?

GOOD JOB LADIES!!!!

PINE LAKES
HEALTH AND WELLNESS FAIR

 
Join the Pine Lakes Women’s Club 

in the Club House January 9th
9:00 am to Noon for information on 

Healthy Living.  This event will include 
speakers and many vendors to help inform
us and bring us resources for healthy aging.

We all know that aging is not for sissies but
education can be key to our quality of life.

There is no cost to attend and all are welcome.
Come, learn and enjoy!
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PINE LAKES CRAFT FAIR
By Jane Vogel

Friday, January 19----mark your calendars!  Pine Lakes 
Women’s Club annual craft fair is coming!

As always, we will have many local crafters and artists 
selling their beautiful creations here at our clubhouse.  
Some of those folks will be your neighbors as several 
vendors are Pine Lakes residents.  Curious about selling 
a handmade item of your own?  Please contact Martha 
Stevens at 239.217.0730 to learn more about becoming one 
of our exhibitors. 

We will have a raffle drawing every 20 minutes during the 
craft fair which will run from 8:30 Friday morning until 
1:00 that afternoon----and you need not be present to win!  
We’ll actually deliver your prize to you if you’re not there 
when your name is drawn.  How’s that for service with a 
smile??

At the end of the fair, we will draw for the $100 money tree.  
Again, need not be present to win.  Wouldn’t that be a fun 
surprise if your name was drawn? ?

Plus, there will be the always anticipated bake sale with 
the home baked goodies you’re so fond of!  Food and 
beverages will be available for purchase in the kitchen, 
from coffee and pastries to sandwiches and sodas.  
Fortify yourself upon arrival or once you’ve completed 
your “shop ‘til you drop,” stop by the kitchen and enjoy 
refreshments!

Come to shop, come to browse, come to buy!

BUD’S HANDYMAN SERVICES
             

PAINTING

LANDSCAPING

GENERAL CARPENTRY

GENERAL SERVICES

Pine Lakes Resident
Call 207-299-7831 • Bud Bruns

	
  
PINE	
  LAKES/LAKE	
  FAIRWAYS	
  

	
  
INSIDE/PERIMETER	
  $25.00	
  

LAWN	
  SPRAY	
  $25.00	
  
MOSQUITOES	
  MONTHLY	
  40.00	
  

	
  	
  

PACKAGE:	
  	
  INSIDE/PERIMETER/LAWN	
  $40	
  
Every	
  other	
  Month/	
  Quarterly	
  

	
  	
  

FREE	
  TERMITE	
  INSPECTIONS	
  
	
  

REFER	
  SOMEONE	
  &	
  GET	
  $25.00	
  RESTAURANT	
  CERTIFICATE	
  
	
  	
  

BRUCE	
  IS	
  A	
  FULL	
  TIME	
  RESIDENT	
  IN	
  
PINE	
  LAKES	
  	
  

GIVE	
  US	
  A	
  CALL!	
  
	
  

239-­599-­2507	
  or	
  239-­349-­4632	
  



PINE LAKES WOMEN’S CLUB 
MEETING MINUTES 
November 2, 2017 Meeting
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President Pat Dieringer opened the meeting with the 
Pledge of Allegiance.

Sue O’Donnell gave the treasurer’s report. Shirley moved 
to accept the report and it was seconded by Linda.

Brenda Loubier, corresponding secretary, reported that a 
get well card had been sent to Renee Smith.

Pat and Judy DeLonge reported on the following:
Members must pay their dues in order to go to the 
Christmas Party.
Cost for the Christmas Party will be $6.00 for the pork 
loin dinner.
The sign-up is complete for the Salvation Army bell 
ringers.

Martha Stevens reported on the Craft Fair: Marie Tonnon 
will chair the kitchen. Connie Philbrook will coordinate 
the raffle and needs three more people to assist. We also 
need four ushers to show the vendors where to set up and 
four men to help with the parking lot.

Pat Dieringer indicated that the Board had reviewed our 
Constitution and would like to make some changes. 
These changes will be available in writing at the next 
meeting for discussion. Final decisions will be made at 
the following meeting in February.

The Rummage Sale will be held on March 2, 2018. 

Peg Ackley and Bridget Heier will co-chair the Fashion 
Show.  Items for the Raffle baskets are still needed.

“Fashion on a Dime” will be January 4, 2018.
	
Betty White will coordinate the Blanket Drive. Blankets 
can be left with Jessie at Eagle Trace 20H or Jane at Moss 
Creek 40L. A box will also be in the Clubhouse lobby.

Interest Groups reported as follows:
• Beach Babes Club is going to Lover’s Key on Thursday, 
November 16 and will meet at the Clubhouse at 7:45 am.
• Day Trippers Club is going to Solomon’s Castle in Ona 
which is north of Arcadia. Jessie Howard is coordinating.

• Bloomers Club will meet in the Craft Room at the 
Clubhouse on Wednesday, November 8 at 9 am. Please 
let Sharon Thompson know if you plan to attend.

Fashion Show tickets will go on sale in January.
There is still time to get used Christmas Cards to 
Maryanna McCarthy in 17E Eagle Trace.
Members were urged to pay their FMO dues which are 
$20 per year. This organization assures that we are well 
represented when changing laws affect us.
So far, there have only been two residents interested 
in participating in the Tour of Homes event. The 
Beautification Committee needs assistance as they 
begin decorating for the holidays. Decorating begins on 
Monday at 10 am. Contact Terry Walton if you are able to 
assist.
	
Judy DeLonge reminded us about the free Health and 
Wellness exhibit on January 9, 2018.

Thanksgiving Dinner formerly provided by the Pub will 
not be held this year. Phyllis Fulwider volunteered to head 
this up for 2018. We were reminded to provide meals or 
assistance to our neighbors, especially during the holidays.

The December meeting is our Christmas Party, complete 
with an Ugly Sweater Contest and dinner. We were asked 
to bring unwrapped toys for the ACT children.

Our March Meeting will be our election of officers.

The 50/50 drawings were held and refreshments were 
provided, followed by making Christmas cards to be 
mailed to members of the armed services. Thanks to Judy 
DeLonge who pre-made them for us.

Respectfully, Lora Downey, Secretary



Dear Sa
nta,

I’m writing 
to let

you know that I
’ve

been n
aughty

 and

it was 

  WORTH I
T!

A V�y M�y ChristmasA V�y M�y Christmas
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A PERSONAL INVITATION...to each of our 
neighbors and friends.
By Jeannine Gorman

PINE LAKES THEATRE AUDITIONS 
FOR THE SPRING SHOW
By Bob Nauyokas

Pine Lakes Theatre proudly 
announces auditions for 

their 2018 spring show, Death 
By Design, by Rob Urbinati.  Auditions will be Sunday, 
January 14th, and 16th, 2018 at 2:00 in the ballroom.  
Anyone interested in auditioning should attend.  You only 
have to attend one audition.  It will be a cold audition, 
which means that you do not have to prepare anything 
for the audition.  No experience is necessary.  If you have 
questions, call Michele Nauyokas (239-217-0567).

Please come and join your own Pine Lakes Chorus in 
an early celebration of A Very Merry Christmas. On 

Saturday, December 9, we’ll offer you the opportunity to 
get in the spirit of the season with songs of joy, laughter, 
and love.   You’ll even have the chance to join us in singing 
some of your own very favorite carols and songs.

Tickets will be available at Saturday coffees or by phoning 
Peggy Ackley at 464-0800.

PINE LAKES WOMEN’S CLUB 
By Pat Dieringer, President

I want to thank all those who offered to share their 
Thanksgiving dinners with those who appreciate the 

kindness and the help from those more fortunate.

Remember the Women’s Club Christmas party is coming 
up quickly on December 7 at 5:30. You must be a paid-up 
member to attend. Call Judy DeLonge for tickets, price is 
$6. Optional is Ugly Sweater Contest.  Also, please bring 
an unwrapped toy for children to the dinner.

A special thank you to the organizing committee of Jane 
Vogel, Jesse Howard, Linda Smith, Betty White, and Terri 
Walton for the excellent spaghetti dinner. We appreciate 
all who attended this fund raiser.  We received many 
compliments on the food.

Thanks to Pat Rotthoff for organizing the bell ringers for 
the Salvation Army and to those who donated time to 
this important project.

Remember there is a box in the clubhouse for donated 
blankets (new and gently used clean ones).  In January 
they will be very much appreciated.

Plans are underway for the Health Fair early in January, 
the Craft Fair, the Fashion Show, Design on a Dime, and 
the Rummage Sale. Watch for more information as time 
gets closer for each of these events. 
 
A special Happy Holidays to each and every resident of 
Pine Lakes. Enjoy the season! It is so rewarding to see 
all the friendships and special relationships developed in 
our community. Safe travels to those heading north.

A V�y M�y ChristmasA V�y M�y Christmas
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PINE LAKES SHUFFLEBOARD – 
FALL SEASON!
By Elaine Mandeville

The Fall Season of Shuffleboard is seeing a renewed interest among our residents!  On Tuesday nights at 7PM, 
folks meet under the lights at the shuffleboard courts to play two games.  Play ends around 8:30PM.  We’ve had 

many new faces and players from past seasons.  All six courts are being used with great enthusiasm!

Everyone is invited to come and learn to play.  The game can be learned in one quick lesson and those who have 
played in the past are paired with new folks.  It’s lots of laughs and a great way to meet new people.

This season runs until December 12th.  There is no need to sign up in advance.  You can come and play one night or 
more.  The more games you win, the better your chances for being the high scorer for the season (one point is given 
for each game won). There is a donation of 25 cents per person and you can win 10 cents back if you win a game!  So, 
come and join the fun.  We’d love to see you!
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WARM A BODY, WARM YOUR HEART
By Jane Vogel and Jesse/Judy Howard

SATURDAY COFFEE SOCIALS
By Linda Roberts

Are you aware of the large population of homeless 
persons living in the Ft. Myers area who could use 

a little help from you--but without much effort on your 
part?  In need of our compassion and generosity, these 
are families, little children, veterans, vulnerable adults, 
single parents, and others who are down on their luck-
-or never had any luck at all.  With your kindness and 
giving spirit, we can help in a very simple way … a 
blanket drive.

For the third year, Pine Lakes Women’s Club is holding a 
blanket drive with the goal of
collecting as many blankets, both new or used in clean, 
good condition, as we can.  Actually, we need more than 
just blankets … afghans, throws, sleeping bags … all are 
needed and will be greatly appreciated by those who 
receive them.  We just ask that everything be clean.

Please drop off your donations at the home of Jane Vogel 
40L on Moss Creek Ct. or Jesse/Judy Howard 20H on 
Eagle Trace Ct.  Wrapping the items in plastic or placing 
in a clean garbage bag when left on our steps will ensure 
the items don’t get wet—greatly appreciated!  We will 
store the donations in our guest rooms (no folks from up 
north can visit for a few weeks!) until we load up to take 
to the distribution site in January.

The county-wide blanket drive is sponsored again 
this year by Lee County Homeless Coalition with the 
distribution date the 3rd Saturday in January at JetBlue 
Park.  We will also be giving away tarps which we have 
purchased.  That day is indeed a heart-warming day as 
grateful folks get very much needed warmth via your 
donations.

Warm a body, warm your heart.

Wow!  What a season so far. We have had 2 winners 
at the pancake breakfast.  October 7th Terry 

Richard won $295 in our come and get it jar.  November 
4th our own Tom Clark won $115.  COME AND GET 
IT!!!  All homeowner’s names are in the jar.  About 1600 
names in all.  We start out at $100 and then add $5 each 
week until someone wins.  Have to be present to win.   
Regular breakfasts have been averaging 75.  With 864 
houses in Pine Lakes where are you?  We have a Master 
of Ceremonies every month, tickets for all events are sold 
there. Any other announcements as well.  Where can you 
go for $1 of which a donut, muffin or bagel and coffee and 
juice.  A 50/50 drawing as well.  A good time to meet new 
residents.  We sure have a lot of new ones.  Come meet 
them.  Socials run from 7-9 am. Come join us.

Saturday, February 3, 2018
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Accepting new patients.

Medicare and most 
insurances accepted.

Early morning, evening 
and Saturday appointments 
available at some offices.

Medical Care Close to Home in Cape Coral

CAPE CORAL FAMILY PRACTICE
1255 Viscaya Parkway • Cape Coral
1304 S.E. 8th Terrace • Cape Coral  
(239) 574-1988

CAPE CORAL INTERNAL MEDICINE
1708 Cape Coral Parkway West, Suite 4
Cape Coral 
(239) 945-5940

CAPE CORAL OBSTETRICS & 
GYNECOLOGY   
1265 Viscaya Parkway • Cape Coral 
(239) 574-2229

CAPE CORAL PEDIATRICS
1261 Viscaya Parkway • Cape Coral 
(239) 573-7337

Physician-Owned. Patient-Centered

Carpet Stretching

HAND AND FOOT CARDS
By Linda Roberts

Hand and foot is in force in the back of the ballroom on 
Tuesday evenings 6:15- until two games are finished.  

$.25 a game.   Big expense!  We have a great time.  If you don’t 
know the game come learn.  We welcome new members. A 
good time of laughter as well.   Where can you go for $.50 if 
you lose both games???  Come one come all.

NEW ENGLAND NIGHT ANNOUNCEMENT

For a variety of reasons, it has become necessary 
to cancel the New England Night dinner/dance 

scheduled for February of 2018. Anybody willing to 
take on organizing a New England Night event for 2019 
should contact Pat Rotthoff [239 543-1437], Jean Rourke 
[978 314-4529], or Mary Tivnan [239 599-2248]. There is 
some start-up money available for this. If nobody comes 
forward to organize the event for 2019 by mid-October of 
2018, the money will be donated to charity.


